
TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Dan Howard, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: Winter Parking 

MEETING DATE: Tuesday, January 17, 2023 

 

BACKGROUND 

The winter parking area on Mill Street near Nick’s Diner and the Library 

is challenging for snow removal.  A possible option for winter parking 

would be in the Lee Chevrolet parking area next to the Winery and 

across from Tillions.  This location would be easier to maintain as far as 

snow removal and allow Public Works to clean up the area near Nick’s 

Diner and the Library more easily.  Since this is an EDA property, they 

were included in the discussion and are on board with the change.  The 

attached maps show the existing area as well as the proposed area. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

I respectfully request a motion and approval to move forward with the 

winter parking change as recommended by the Public Works 

Commission. 






